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         Understanding Faith a Spiritual Thing -  Not!  
 
    For several years I have been working on this theory 
of how spiritual things work.  As I have done mission 
work over the years with different people, I have 
observed their theology and compared it to the way I 
think about spiritual things.  
    One of the things that I have observed is how oneôs theology influences how they 
treat things like an old truck that will not start.  It happened to be a 1975 Dodge 
pickup that the US Air Force donated to a friend who gave it to us to use in Honduras.  
One day in town I tried to start it, and the engine turned over and over, but would not 
start.  The first thing my friend and coworker, Katrina, did was to place her hand on 
the dash and pray that it would start, and it did.  Coincidence, I thought, but it 
happened more than once.  My first reaction to the truck not starting was to look 
under the hood which usually did no good at all.  Then I would call my friend, Leonardo, 
who would come and start it.  It did not always start when Katrina prayed, but it 
never started when I prayed.  So my theory is that it works if you believe it works.  
    Apparently Jesus had the same theory, because He said if we had the faith of a 
mustard seed, we could move mountains.  But how does it work?  I do not have a clue.  
I cannot explain how it works.  However, I think this theory also works with the giving 
of our financial resources.  When I first started doing mission work people donated 
money to help with the dental trips.  At one point we had $50,000 in the bank, and 
the need for a home for children popped into my head.  When we started building the 
House of Hope, I was going to Puerto Lempira every six weeks and taking $10,000 each 
trip to pay the workers and for building materials.  (continued)  

Send Hope  
Winter 2012  



 

720 E. Main, Suite B 
Allen, TX 75002 

972-499-1660 
214-383-0667 Fax 

www.send-hope.org 
SendHope2011@gmail.com 

Understanding Faith a Spiritual Thing -  Not! continued  
 
When the $50,000 was gone, Sharon said to tell Leonardo to stop building, 
because there was no more money.  However, soon after, a check for 
$8,000 arrived and another for $500 until there was another $10,000.  
Sharon said to tell Leonardo this was all the money, but it happened again 
and again.  Different amounts of money came from difference sources until 
the House of Hope was finished.  
    Now I am not saying that the money came in because of my faith.  The 
fact is, I thought we could build the childrenôs home for around $50,000, 
but I had not done an analysis of building cost and did not really know 
what the cost would be.  
    So the theory is that if you have faith then God will provide.  He even 
said in Malachi 3:10 to test Him on giving.  This is the only way we are 
told to test God.  It has been said, ñyou can not out give Godò  How does 
this work?  Once again I do not have a clue, but this is my theory and I am 
sticking to it.      

  
      
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

God Bless You  
 

   Some people use the phrase ñGod Bless Youò a lot more than other  
people.  We also hear, ñGod Bless Americaò a lot, but what do these phrases 
really mean?  
    Since I am in the group that does not use these phrases much, I can not 
say for sure what the person saying them is trying to convey.  I suppose 
they are saying they want good things to happen to you and to America. 
But the phrases are used so freely that they may have lost their meanings.  
     We are a blessed people and a blessed nation in comparison to other 
countries.  But why are we more blessed than others?  Does God love us 
more or have we done something to be so blessed?  I think, ñNoò is the  
answer to both these questions.  The Bible says we are blessed so that we 
can bless others, and I cannot think of another reason that we are blessed.  
    So when we hear someone say ñGod bless youò, think of how you can 
bless others.       

Dr. Mike Overton  made a trip to Puerto Lempira 

 to provide treatment for the animals 

Lining up to receive spiral  notebooks and pencils 
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Changes 
    Having worked in Honduras for over 21 years, I was recently asked if I had 
seen any changes.  My answer was yes, I have seen changes in some ways, but   
unfortunately, some things have not changed.  Communication has changed in 
Puerto Lempira.  When I first went there in 1991 the only way to talk to someone 
outside the area was by ham radio, and there were no televisions.  Now there are 
cell phones and television service, even though I am not sure televisions are positive 
changes. 
    However, changes in the lives of the people have not been as dramatic.  Children 
are still coming to the House of Hope malnourished, babies are born with birth  
defects and need medical treatment but have no way to get it without our help, 
and many people are still poor and just barely surviving.   
    I recently attended a conference for people who volunteer in Honduras, and the 
common theme has been ñsustainabilityò.  Every time I travel to Honduras, about 
half of the passengers on the plane are groups from the US traveling to do  
volunteer work.  Yet with all the people and money coming into the country, 
change has been slow.  
    The obvious question is why has there not been much change?  I do not know all 
the answers to this question, but I have made some observations.  One reason may 
be that many groups are working on physical changes, and maybe we need to 
work on mental changes.  When I first started doing dental work outside the US, I 
wondered why crossing the Rio Grand River made a difference.  A child born north 
of the river would receive medical treatment, but one born south of the river may 
not receive the needed treatment.  Also, there was opportunity north of the river 
and not much south of that little steam of water.  
    I developed a theory to explain the difference, and you can take it for what it is 
worth.  The US was colonized by some people who were imprisoned and given the 
opportunity to leave prison to come the new land.  Some were facing religious  
persecutions and came to escape.  The founders believed all people should have 
equal opportunities.  To the south the Spaniards came for gold.  They forced the 
native people to work for them, their attitude was ñthe rich get richer and the 
poor get poorer.ò  It has been that mind set ever since. (continued) 
 

 
    Chelma had club feet surgery 
in Puerto Lempira, then came to 
the US for additional treatment 
when she was 2.   
    She is currently in the US on 
an educational visa and is doing 
very well in school.  
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    Changes continued  
 
So how do we change that mind set?  I think we have to start with edu-
cating the children and showing them there is a better way to live.  
Stress honesty and the value of hard work.  Teach them the things that 
Christ taught about loving our neighbor and that the mind set of the rich 
getting richer and the poor get poorer is not how we should live.  
    People volunteering need to evaluate if what they are doing is creating 
sustainability and if the money they spend is getting the best bang for 
the buck.  We need to make changes in the way we are trying to help.  
Although, we may never totally change the mind set, we need to keep on 
trying.  I hope some of the children we are working with at the House of 
Hope can in the future, help with this change in mind 
set.   
 

 
 
 
    Nancio and his sister came to live 
in the House of Hope in 2005.   
    Today, he is in the military and 
married with one child.  
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   Update on Education  

 

 This year three students from the House of Hope attended school at the 

Tree of Life School near Copan, Honduras.  Our school, the School of Hope, 

in Puerto Lempira, only has grades one through six.  These three students; 

Thelma, Lene, and Choco, had completed the 6th grade and could have 

gone to the public school in Puerto Lempira, but we felt they would get a 

better education at the Tree of Life.  The 

school year in Honduras goes from the 

middle of February to the middle of  

November, so the three have just  

completed their first year at the school.     

   

 

 

 

  There are three more students:  Tirza, 

Brian, and Nury, that have completed the 6th grade and would like to 

continue their education at the Tree of Life.  

  They each need a sponsor to cover the $150 per month for tuition and 

travel expenses.  The $150 is sent to Send Hope and we pay the school.  If 

you would be able to sponsor one of these students, please let me know.  

This might be a project for you, your Sunday School class, Womenôs Group, 

Menôs Group, or your church. 

 

 

Tom visited with Thelma and Lene at  The 

 Tree of Life School in Copan, Honduras 
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Nury (on left) 


